
SLT Minutes 

3.2.2021 
 

The meeting commenced at 8:33am via Teams. 

 

Copies of the February meeting minutes were sent via e-mail and are available on the school 

website. A motion was made to approve the minutes. The motion passed. 

 

Old Business  

 

Mrs. Colson provided a registration update informing everyone that Counselors would start visiting 

2
nd

 block classes on March 8
th

 and remote students would be registered on Wednesdays.  

New Business  

 

Ms. Vaughn provided an update from her recent Teacher Advisory Council meeting with the 

Superintendent.  

• Vaccinations were a big topic with the goal being 70% of staff vaccinated.  

• High school test scores were shared with trends showing that Math scores are being 

impacted more significantly than Reading. SLTs should be considering ways to prevent 

learning loss.  

• The effective use of masks was highlighted with the 4-ply masks on the way.  

• North Carolina has applied for an accountability waiver with the federal government that 

would remove the requirement to test at least 95% of each subgroup. We are waiting to 

hear back about this waiver.  

Ms. Vaughn asked that people bring any concerns to her before her next meeting. 

 

Jamie Davis shared that on March 23, we would administer the PreACT along with the ACT 

make-up. This will likely need to be an asynchronous day but once the March 9 ACT date has 

passed, we will know more about how numbers and the need for an asynchronous day.  

 

Homecoming has been moved to March 26
th

 due to teams being quarantined. Homecoming court 

will only include Seniors since we have limited seating in the football stadium due to 30% capacity. 

 

Projections for the upcoming school year have student enrollment at 1253 which could result in 

the loss of an instructional position, but we will know more by April. Last year, our projection was 

1280 and we lost a position.  

 

The Math Department raised concerns about people not following directional hallways when it 

rains. Seagraves will speak with the Annex folks.  

 

Parent and Student Questions / Announcements 

 

None 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:48am. 

 

The next meeting will be April 6 at 8:30am via Teams.  


